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Reception Weekly Learning Update

 4th November 2022
	Halloween

Our first day back was Halloween and we were looking very spooky. We made spells and potions, sounding out the words to help us spell them. We designed our own pumpkins and explored and investigated some weird and wonderfully wonky and warty pumpkins. We used our fine motor skills to hammer pins and golf tees into the pumpkins. Then we built up to using our arm muscles to scoop all the seeds out of the pumpkins. 


	Bonfire Night

On the build up to Bonfire Night, we have been talking about why we celebrate it. Most importantly, we learned about keeping safe around fireworks, sparklers and bonfires whilst celebrating Bonfire Night. Ask your child if they can recall any of the Bonfire rules for keeping safe!

	Happy Diwali

This week we continued with our Diwali celebrations about the Hindu festival of light. We learned that someone’s religion is what they believe, that religion is something people choose and that people celebrate different religions all over the world. We explained that Hinduism is a religion and that Diwali is one of the biggest Hindu celebrations. We read the special Diwali story of Rama and Sita, which celebrates good winning over evil and found out that little lights were used to light the path for Rama and Sita to return home.  On Diwali day the children made Diya candle holders and this week we decorated them. These Diya lamps are lit in Hindu homes and gardens to celebrate Diwali. 
We also learned that homes are decorated with rangoli patterns, decorations made out of coloured sand, rice and flowers which are created on the floor by the front door to welcome in guests and also the Goddess Lakshmi, in the hope of good luck. The children made their own rangoli patterns using coloured sand and rice. They looked amazing! 

We learned about a traditional Diwali stick dance and then had a go at performing it ourselves, using claves as sticks to tap out the beat/rhythm. We also had a go at some Bollywood dance moves! 

	Shapes
We have had a focus on 2D shape and noticing these shapes in our environment. The children have practised naming, sorting, describing and making their own shapes using sticks, art straws and lollipop sticks. The 4 main shapes we focus on first are triangle, circle, rectangle and square but we have also introduced oval, semi-circle, hexagon and pentagon to stretch their brains a little further. We have taken turns to guess the shape in the mystery feely bag by describing some simple properties, e.g. “It has 4 corners and 4 straight sides which are the same length.” You may like to play this at home with your child. We looked at the shapes of some of our musical instruments; drum, triangle and the wooden block. We then used the shapes of the instruments to compose music.

We talked about the word “symmetry” and how it means exactly the same on each side. The children created some lovely symmetrical rangoli patterns using the shapes too!

	Next week…

We will be learning about Guy Fawkes and talking a little bit about where light comes from and finding out about the moon. We will also celebrate Remembrance Day.

We will be making junk models of rockets next week and would really appreciate any empty bottles, empty toothpaste boxes and cardboard kitchen rolls, etc. being brought into school for the main body of our rockets.  Thank you! 

The Reception Team
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